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               Members of the Wild Trout Trust

         FEBRUARY  2010  Newsletter

                                   Website: http://wwffg.tripod.com/
THE AGM AND MORE

At our annual meeting on the 10th February, I am pleased to report that the AGM was a short and succinct business meeting, which allowed us to progress on to the undoubtedly more popular item on the night’s agenda, the Guild auction.

All Guild and Committee officers duly stood down by rotation, and were subsequently voted in again to their existing posts by the assembled guild members. On behalf of us all, I should like to thank Jon Jonik for Chairing the meeting in John’s absence, and for the smooth manner in which he accomplished this. The Guild accounts prepared by our Treasurer, Mike Harris, were presented to the meeting, along with his excellent report, and duly accepted by members’ vote. Fishing shields and trophies, as previously reported, were presented to the lucky holders, along with an accompanying commemorative medal of their success. Any remaining salient points arising from the AGM will be covered in the next newsletter. Meanwhile, if any members have any queries arising from the proceedings, these should be addressed through the Secretary, Ricki, and an answer will be supplied in due course.

The eagerly-awaited auction followed after a short break, and it was a treat to be there. Superbly organised and run by John Williams, we had a collection of fishing books to bid for. And the bidding commenced! At first quite a sedate pace was struck, and, initially, ‘lots’ went for relatively low prices. But the interest level raised with the appearance of more sought-after titles. Each individually ran through to the hammer (served by John’s deer-horn priest/gavel; which he seldom if ever uses for fish), and some went for over £30 a book. 
The books are from the late John Lewis’s collection; and in accordance with his wife’s wishes, the proceeds raised are to go to the RNLI. We voted as a Guild that 100% of these proceeds should go to this truly worthy organization. No percentage commission (which might usually be applied, or taken, for Guild funds) was thought appropriate.
 The amount raised was £327:50 for the RNLI and £87:10 for the Guild. 
May I say a big thank you to JW for his invaluable contribution to the evening [God knows how many background hours he must have unselfishly spent in arranging and researching the items]. Thanks also to his willing and enthusiastic helper, Tim Pullen, who helped make the evening go smoothly, and assisted John’s task. Mike Harris had the exacting task of not only recording the lots, the price they sold for, and the bidder - but also extracting the blessed money from us at the end of the evening!  It is probably easier extracting teeth! Thanks Mike, as ever.

Result was that we all had a most enjoyable evening, and most of us left clutching a treasured acquisition or two that we could devour at our leisure, during a quieter moment or two. I should add that there were also several donations of fishing tackle (a Snowbee prototype reel, a Brady bag, coloured beads and trinkets etc,) from kind members which helped build the auction and gave valuable additional funds to our club. Thank you to those good souls who contributed these.
 In addition to John Lewis's books we received most generous lots from Richard Cripps, Robert Eadie, Malcolm Bond, Tim Pullen, Charles Fremantle and Andrew Moore ; all very much appreciated. 
NEXT MEETING
Our next Guild meeting on 10 March will have Jim Williams, as a guest speaker.  He will give us a talk on ‘Nymphing and Dry Fly Techniques’. This surely promises to be a lively and interesting evening, with the opportunity of informative insights into improving our catches. 

Bill.
BOBS BITS….
The Notes of Jon Jonik’s River Report of 2009 has been posted on the Website:  http://wwffg.tripod.com/ on ‘River Frome’ page.

The Committee has reviewed the report and has sanctioned another season’s fishing on our stretch of the River Frome.

The Chairman’s AGM Report
“Dear members, this year will be the first AGM in 11 years that I will not be attending. The reason (you will be envious to hear) being that I have been offered the rare opportunity to fish for Salmon on the River Tweed at Coldstream, on what is regarded as one of the prime sections of the river. I hope to be able to report back on my experiences on my return. 

I am pleased to report that 2009 has been another successful year for WWFFG. Following what had been a period of membership decline, your committee embarked on a recruitment drive (as indicated we would do at the 2009 AGM) and as a result the member numbers are now at a healthy level. As a bonus we seem to have attracted a number of enthusiastic new members, some of whom have gone on to contribute directly to our Guild meetings through delivering excellent presentations. I recall having an excellent review of fishing on the Mole/Yeo and a wonderful demonstration on the making of furled leaders to mention but two.

Ladies Night (held in October 2009 at The Shaw) was again a wonderful evening and a success in every way. The numbers attending was up from 2008 and the reports received were unanimously positive. The Rod Raffle which featured both excellent Rod and Reels, (thanks to Colin Burbedge) was a tremendous success and capped off an altogether superb evening. 

The result of all this (and including the ever reliable efforts of Gerry Barnes with the monthly raffle) has meant that 2009’s financial picture is now back on track with a positive year end to the Guild’s finances. Our thanks need to go to Mike for his continuing work as Treasurer and for making sure that a close eye has been kept on the Guild books.

Our Newsletter has continued to keep us fully informed and despite some difficulties with the Guild Web site, Robert has continued to do us proud in this important aspect of the Guilds functioning. Russell Bond, who joined the committee last year, has been an excellent Membership Secretary, but may soon have to depart, as his job opportunities may be taking him to other parts of the country. 

The Rivers Reports for both the Frome and the Devon rivers have also been a positive feature this last season. 

The Mole and Yeo have continued to be very productive, I would urge all members who have not yet fished there to make the effort and have a go – you will not be disappointed. The tremendous work we have undertaken and that has been undertaken via the proper channels (EA etc) supported via the WTT, TRA, local farmers and EA etc has helped to transform the fishing into superb water. 

The Frome, which had been less productive in recent years, I am happy to report, has seen a turn of fortunes much as we had hoped for. The fishing returns for 2009 were very well up on the recent previous years and again I would urge more members to use the water.

Fullingbridge event 2009 (courtesy of Brian Thornton – Secretary of the Fullingbridge) was yet again a real season highlight with a very substantial turnout of members. Robert (ably assisted by Tim) delivered an excellent BBQ which was clearly enjoyed by all. 

As this has become one of our Guild key events we hope to repeat the same for 2010. 

I think that’s all I have for this year. I would like to thank all the membership for their continued support and particularly to my fellow Committee Members and President for their support during what has been a challenging year for me personally with my very busy working commitments.”
                                                                                                John DeCesare
The Chew Boat Cup Competition – CHANGE OF DATE
The NEW date for the Chew Boat Outing has been changed to Sunday 16th MAY ’10, from 6th June. Six boats have been reserved and the booking with Bristol Waters is confirmed.
The reason for this change is that there is a large Orvis competition on the 6th June. We think this day would be too hectic, i.e. perhaps not being able to get a table for breakfast. At weigh-in time we would probably have to wait quite a while to get at the scales to weigh our own huge nets of fish. So I hope that ties in well with your arrangements. 
Let me know if you want a seat on a boat.
This means that our Avon Springs J.Turk Shield Competition will be moved to Sunday 6th June’10. 
A COUPLE OF DAYS ON THE DEVON RIVERS ANYONE?
Members Andy Moore and Brian Thornton intend to organize a trip - Friday/Saturday with an overnight stay - to the Rivers Mole and Yeo. Would any Members like to join them? Dates not decided yet. This would be a great opportunity to explore the fishing beats that our rivers have to offer.
Contact Andy at:     andrewmoore627@btinternet.com   
Andy or Brian would be pleased to give you details.
 More detailed information in next Newsletter.
Wylye young fishermen

Seven Guild Members had a day out on the famous chalk stream of the River Wylye near Warminster on Sunday 31st January, which turned out to be a cold but pleasant day.

Richard organized us into 3 groups to fish various beats of this private 4 mile stretch of river. I fished with Colin and Maurice.  Gerry T. came along as observer, cheerleader and chief photographer. Two of his wonderfully atmospheric photographs are shown below.
After being led by Richard through a quite uninspiring housing estate, the area became very rural eventually leading to a hamlet of impressive country houses some with thatched roofs.

The river looked wild and untouched, with a good head of clear water running through. We were shown our starting bridge and decided to fish upstream together. There were gates with frozen ‘number’ padlocks to get through, Colin was volunteered as the ‘de-icer’ person. I won’t say how he did it, but managed the job quickly. In case you are wondering, and in Colin’s defence, he did not drop his combinations to do so!
Having a lot of water to cover on the down stream stretch from the bridge, we decided to start fishing the half mile upstream beat.

The three of us all caught good fish, wild Brownies and Grayling to 1.5lbs. totalling 13 fish. Grayling are such extra-ordinarily pretty fish with their black-speckled back and large dorsal ‘sail’ edged in orangy-red.

We had our warming picnic lunch back at the bridge and later tackled the down stream stretch, which turned out to be a little less productive apart from a hotspot by the bridge. Colin did well here.
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         Robert discussing tactics with Gerry T.                                     Maurice landing a good Grayling
Other highlights of the day were two sightings of Roe Deer, and one half eaten chub on the bank with a spraint nearby, no doubt the sign of an otter, and we saw a snowy white Egret.

How did the other groups fare? During the day we never came across them, but sad to say very little action was reported. Four fished at Norton Bavant and blanked.

Thank you God, I mean Richard, for taking us to the more bountiful beats of the river and organizing an interesting and unique day out. With Richard’s kind permission, we hope to go again.
SKITTLES……
The Guild's 2010 Skittles Evening is now confirmed for Friday 26th March, at The White Hart, Atworth; gather at 7.30 pm for 8.00 start.
· A mixed hot and cold buffet will be provided at a cost of £5 per head

· Prizes each for the top skittle scorers for the ladies and the gentlemen

Numbers are limited to around 30, so it is advisable to book early. 
Guests are welcome, although I will obviously have to give priority to members and partners.

Please let me know ASAP how many tickets you'd like to book, including any guests you'd like to bring.

 

I know that those of you who came along last year had a thoroughly enjoyable evening, and I'm expecting the same again this year.

 

To book, you can email me: Malbond1@btinternet.com  
or phone me on 01380 871427.
The Guild is to continue its Membership Recruitment Drive after positive results last year. If you know of anyone that might like to join our club, please guide them to our Membership Secretary, Russell Bond at  
wwffgmembership@btinternet.com
FISHTAILS…

· From which country did the ‘Mrs Simpson fly’ originate?  

A: Poland.

B: USA.

C: New Zealand. 

D: Czechoslovakia.

· More Americans fish than play golf and tennis combined!‘

· Teeny set’ is an anagram of the combined names of which two famous English rivers? 
· ‘Ovary semen’ is an anagram of the combined names of which two famous English rivers? 

Fishing the Tay
Anglers on one of Britain’s best-known salmon rivers will be asked to release every fish they catch from now until June.

The catch and release policy will operate on the Tay until the end of May, with other conservation measures in place for the rest of the summer and autumn. The measure has been introduced by the Tay District Salmon Fisheries Board after catches dropped by as much as 50% last season.

From June, all female fish should be released and anglers should keep only male fish under 10lbs each day. Until now, anglers  have been asked to release the first salmon they catch each day, and to keep one in every two.                                                                                                                                                                                     D.T.  
SPRINGTIME CUCKOO
The cuckoo, whose echoing call has traditionally heralded the start of Spring, is in danger of disappearing  from Britain, conservationists have warned. British scientists have travelled to Africa to undertake the largest research project of its kind to investigate whether there are problems with its winter habitat.
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Over the last 15 years the numbers have declined to an estimated 20,000, a fall of 37 per cent, and in May it joined the “red list” of the most endangered birds.
If you remember May 17th last year we had a Guild competition at Avon Springs and several of us were lucky enough to see and hear the cuckoo passing through, not only the male but the female as well. A great sight.
People can go an entire year or longer without hearing the cuckoo. That would never have been the case 30 to 40 years ago.
In Britain the cuckoo relies heavily on moth caterpillars for food, and with many species of moth also suffering declines, a diminishing food supply could be a factor.     An old rhyme describes the Cuckoo's time in Britain:

In April I open my bill 
In May I sing night and day 
In June I change my tune 
In July far far I fly 
In August away I must.   

 HAPPY FISHING…..BOB
       A nice Grayling from the River Wylye
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PS. AT THE DOCTOR'S OFFICE 

A gorgeous young redhead goes into the doctor's office and said that her body hurt wherever she touched it. "Impossible!" says the doctor. "Show me."  

The redhead took her finger, pushed on her left shoulder and screamed, then she pushed her elbow and screamed even more. 

She pushed her knee and screamed; likewise she pushed her ankle and screamed. 

Everywhere she touched made her scream. 

The doctor said, "You're not really a redhead, are you?  

"Well, no" she said, "I'm actually a blonde." 

"I thought so," the doctor said. "Your finger is broken."
Fishtail Answers:   C. New Zealand.   Tyne & Tees.   Avon & Mersey
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